




August 24, 2017 
 
Re-consideration of Appeal 
 
RE: Application # 17-138944-000-00-CO 
1902 NW 24th Avenue 
Portland, OR 97210 
 
Dear Appeals Board, 
 
As the owner of this property I wanted to register an 
opinion in favor of this appeal: 
 
In 1987 we gain approval by the City of Portland to use the 
basement for storage. We mitigated the low ceiling and 
last step headroom by making several safety 
improvements required by the City, including the addition 
of fire suppression sprinkler heads. In 2001 we added 
clean up sinks and a dishwasher to one corner of the 
basement to assist in minor food prep of inventory stored 
in the basement. While these improvements were 
permitted and also approved by health inspectors, we were 
unaware that a re-classification was required as well. 
 
With the entire basement currently approved and allowed 
as a storage space, we are simply asking that the small 120 
square foot cleanup area be re-classified as F-1 so that our 
current tenant may use this space for food prep.  
 
It remains economically infeasible to lower the basement 
floor to gain an inch or so additional head room and we 



are doing all we can to make the stairs safe. Please take 
into consideration our 34 year history of code-compliant 
ownership and the fact that use of this space has not been 
a safety issue or a hindrance for employee access to date. 
 
Regards, 
Cameron Nagel 
Member, Triple Z Properties, LLC 
503-939-5457 
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